

OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT Robert Rice Chandler Unified

PRESIDENT ELECT Debbie King Vail Unified

SECRETARY Dee Navarro Prescott Unified

TREASURER Debra Scott Sierra Vista Unified

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT Suzanne Schweiger-Nitchals Creighton Elementary

APACHE COUNTY Arnold Goodluck.

COCHISE COUNTY Martie Payne

COCONINO COUNTY Charles Wahler

GILA COUNTY Bob Cassa

GRAHAM COUNTY

GREENLEE COUNTY Michael Wearne

LA PAZ COUNTY Rudy Parker

MARICOPA COUNTY David Evans Kevin Clayborn

MOHAVE COUNTY William Goodale

NAVAJO COUNTY Raymond Laughter

PIMA COUNTY Jim Coulter Elaine Hall

PINAL COUNTY Irene Patino

SANTA CRUZ COUNTY Harry Clapeck

YAVAPAI COUNTY Karen McClelland

YUMA COUNTY Maureen Irr

Chair HISPANIC/NATIVE AMERICAN INDIAN CAUCUS David Esquivel

NSBA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

NSBA BOARD OF DIRECTORS Cindy Matus-Morriss "Quality leadership and advocacy for children in public schools."

November 16, 2009

Geneva Saint-Amour

Northpoint Expeditionary Learning Academy

Prescott Unified School District

551 First Street Prescott, AZ 86301

Dear Geneva Saint-Amour:

The Golden Bell Awards Committee has completed the judging for the 2009 Awards. Three highly qualified judges deliberated several hours to declare final winners from the 53 Golden Bell official entrants.

All of this year's entries were excellent, and ASBA regrets that all cannot be recognized to pay proper tribute to the many innovative ideas. Although your particular entry, "Northpoint Expeditionary Learning Academy" in the "9-12" Category was not selected for an award, you should be proud of the fine quality that characterized this year's competition. To recognize your efforts, a special recognition section of the program for the awards luncheon will list your entry. We hope that you will submit an entry again next year.

It is important that the curricular programs in our schools in Arizona be recognized for outstanding projects. Thank you for taking time to participate in the 2009 Golden Bell Awards program.

Very truly yours,

John Gordon

Director of Leadership Development

JG/jkh

cc: Kevin Kapp, Superintendent

ARIZONA SCHOOL BOARDS ASSOCIATION

2100 North Central Avenue, Suite 200, Phoenix, Arizona 85004 ● 602.254.1100 ● FAX 602.254.1177



OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT

Robert Rice Chandler Unified

PRESIDENT ELECT Debbie King Vail Unified

SECRETARY Dee Navarro Prescott Unified

TREASURER Debra Scott Sierra Vista Unified

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENT Suzanne Schweiger-Nitchals Creighton Elementary

APACHE COUNTY Arnold Goodluck.

COCHISE COUNTY Martie Payne

COCONINO COUNTY Charles Wahler

GILA COUNTY **Bob Cassa**

GRAHAM COUNTY Dr. Richard Lines

GREENLEE COUNTY Michael Wearne

LA PAZ COUNTY **Rudy Parker**

MARICOPA COUNTY **David Evans** Kevin Clayborn

MOHAVE COUNTY William Goodale

NAVAJO COUNTY Raymond Laughter

PIMA COUNTY Jim Coulter Elaine Hall

PINAL COUNTY Irene Patino

SANTA CRUZ COUNTY Harry Clapeck

YAVAPAI COUNTY Karen McClelland

YUMA COUNTY Maureen Irr

HISPANIC/NATIVE AMERICAN INDIAN CAUCUS

Cindy Matus-Morriss

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Panfilo H. Contreras

David Esquivel

NSBA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

"Quality leadership and advocacy for children in public schools."

November 16, 2009

Colonel Denny Peeples Prescott High School Prescott Unified School District 1050 N. Ruth Street Prescott, AZ 86301

Dear Colonel Denny Peeples:

The Golden Bell Awards Committee has completed the judging for the 2009 Awards. Three highly qualified judges deliberated several hours to declare final winners from the 53 Golden Bell official entrants.

All of this year's entries were excellent, and ASBA regrets that all cannot be recognized to pay proper tribute to the many innovative ideas. Although your particular entry, "Aerospace Science Leadership Academy" in the "9-12" Category was not selected for an award, you should be proud of the fine quality that characterized this year's competition. To recognize your efforts, a special recognition section of the program for the awards luncheon will list your entry. We hope that you will submit an entry again next year.

It is important that the curricular programs in our schools in Arizona be recognized for outstanding projects. Thank you for taking time to participate in the 2009 Golden Bell Awards program.

Very truly yours,

John Gordon

Director of Leadership Development

JG/jkh

cc: Kevin Kapp, Superintendent